
 

 

Memo 
 

To: Tupelo City Council 

 

From: Tupelo Traffic Committee  

 

Subject:   Review/Approve Traffic Committee Minutes of July 21, 2020 

 

Date: July 29, 2020 

  

 

Attached are the minutes of the Traffic Committee Meeting on July 21, 2020.  The following is a 

summary of their actions. 

 

Old Business: 

 

1. A request from Mr. Eli Smart, 1771 Morningside Drive, elijahsmart708@gmail.com, to 

lower the speed limit in the Shady Acres neighborhood.  

 

 Action:  Postponed 

 

2. A request from Ms. Lindsey Cochran, Tel. 662-422-9007, for the installation of 40 mph 

speed limits signs on Heardtown Road. 

 

 Action:  Postponed 

 

3. A request from Ms. Molly Tanner, Tel. 662-213-7043, for the installation of speed tables on 

S. Church Street. 

 

 Action:  Denied 

 

New Business: 

 

1. A request from Ms. Shaneka Green, 403 Georgetown Avenue (Hancock Estates), for the 

installation of “Children at Play” signs on Georgetown Avenue.  

 

Action:  Approved 

 

2. A request from Ms. Sebreia Hodges, 517 Brown Street, Tel. 662-523-9626, for the 

installation of “Children at Play” signs on Brown Street. 

 

Action:  Approved 
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3. A request from Mr. Carlton Lewis, 1671 Treeline Drive, Belden, Tel. 662-322-4747, for the 

installation of “Children at Play” signs on Treeline Drive and Forrest Hill Drive. 

 

Action:  Approved 

 

4. A request from Mr. Joe Quinn, 2417 Ruth Street, Tel. 501-319-2721, for the installation of 

“Children at Play” signs on Ruth Street, one on either end and at Foster Street and Ione 

Street. 

 

Action:  Approved 

 

5. A request from Ms. Marquita Gardner, 1736 Cedarwood, Belden, for the installation of 

“Children at Play” signs on Cedarwood. 

 

Action:  Approved 

 

6. A request from Ms. Sherry Salley, 1408 Reed Street, Tel. 662-321-1530, for the installation 

of speed tables on Reed Street.    

 

Action:  Postponed 

 

7. A request from Ms. Melissa Nolan, 1503 Martinhill Drive, Tel. 662-231-9063, 

tupelomelissa@gmail.com, for the installation of speed tables on Martinhill Drive. 

 

Action:  Postponed to check other traffic calming measures 

 

8. A request from Mr. Scott Burns, 912 W. Jackson Street, Tel. 662-401-3349, for the 

installation of speed tables on W. Jackson Street. 

 

Action:  Denied 

 

9. A request from Ms. Madison Gaines, 1301 Kincannon Street, Tel. 662-346-6425, 

madison@gumtreepm.com, for the installation of “Autistic Child” or  

Children at Play” signs and speed tables on Kincannon Street. 

 

Action:  Denied speed tables; Approved “Children At Play” signs 

 

10. A request from Mr. Phil Poe, 237 Doe Run Road, Tel. 662-891-8600, for the installation of 

speed tables on Doe Run Road and a “Dangerous Curve” sign on Chesterville Road close to 

Doe Run.  

 

Action:  Denied speed tables; Checking on rumble strips 
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11. A request thru Mr. Markel Whittington, Councilman Ward 1, for help with speeders and golf 

carts on Purnell Road and traffic control on Walsh Road. 

 

Action:  Postponed 

 

12. A request from Chief Bart Aguirre, TPD, for the installation of “No Parking” signs on Hilda 

Avenue.   

 

Action:  Approved “No Parking” signs on north side of street  

 

13. A request from Mr. Claude Thomas, 918 Garfield, Tel. 662-871-9350, for the installation of 

“No Parking” signs on Garfield from Van Buren to President. 

 

Action:  Denied 

 

14. A request from Ms. Erin Boyette, 121 Warren Lane, Tel. 662-659-0820, 

erinkyle0401@gmail.com, for the installation of “Children at Play” signs and speed tables on 

Warren Lane. 

 

Action:  Denied speed tables; Approved “Children At Play” signs 

 

15. A request from Mr. Don Lewis, COO, for review of the Traffic Committee Policies and 

Procedures Manual. 

 

Action:  Approved adoption of street name classifications (See attachment “A”) 

 

16. A request from Ms. Marlena Triplett, marlenatriplett1982@gmail.com, for the  installation 

of “Children At Play” signs on the dead end side of Hunter Avenue. 

 

Action:  Approved 

 

17. A request from Mr. Larry Cole, Jr., President of the Creekwood Estates Homeowner’s         

 Association, Tel. 662-871-8352, for the installation of “Children At Play” signs in the 

 subdivision.  

 

Action:  Approved 

 

18. A request from Ms. Regina Todd, Tel. 662-844-2268, for help with speeding on Lumpkin at 

 Kincannon.  Ms. Todd owns 5 duplex apartments on N. Lumpkin by Native Son Farm. 

 

Action:  Postponed 
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19. A request from Mr. Emmitt Foster, emmittfoster@icloud.com, to rename Indian Trail to P.E. 

 Foster Drive. 

 

 Action:  Forwarded to admin and legal departments 
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MINUTES OF THE TUPELO TRAFFIC COMMITTEE 

JULY 21, 2020 

 

A regular meeting of the Tupelo Traffic Committee was held on July 21, 2020, at 1:30 pm in the in the 

council chambers on the 2nd floor at City Hall.  Members present were Mr. Jimmy Avery, Mr. Dennis 

Bonds, Mr. Norman Cruse, Mr. Jake Logan, Officer Phillip Sanderson and Mrs. Pam Blassingame.  

Absent were Mr. Barton Wynn, Mr. Emmitt Foster, Mr. Mike Williams, and Ms. Shanta Jones. 

 

Audience members were Mr. Johnny Timmons, Manager TW&L, Mr. Don Lewis, City COO, Mr. 

Jason Rush, PW, Mr. Mike Bryan, Councilman Ward 6, Mr. Markel Whittington, Councilman Ward 1, 

Ms. Melissa Nolan and Mr. Charles Richardson (NB # 7), and Ms. Jennifer Mulrooney (NB # 11).  

 

Call to Order 

The meeting was called to order by Mr. Dennis Bonds. 

 

A motion was made by Mr. Jimmy Avery to approve the Traffic Committee Minutes of the April 9, 

2020 meeting.  The motion was seconded by Mr. Norman Cruse and it passed unanimously. 

 

Old Business  
 

1. A request from Mr. Eli Smart, 1771 Morningside Drive, elijahsmart708@gmail.com, to lower 

the speed limit in the Shady Acres neighborhood. 

 

Mr. Jimmy Avery made a motion to postpone this item until the Policies and Procedures manual 

for the Traffic Committee is either adopted or rejected by the city council.  This motion was 

seconded by Mr. Dennis Bonds and it passed unanimously. 

 

2. A request from Ms. Lindsey Cochran, Tel. 662-422-9007, for the installation of 40 mph speed 

limit signs on Heardtown Road. 

 

It was stated that the south side of Heardtown Road is in the city and the north side is in the county.  

Mr. Dennis Bonds made a motion to postpone this item and allow him to speak with the county 

supervisor about the current speed limit.  Mr. Norman Cruse seconded the motion and it passed 

unanimously. 

 

3. A request from Ms. Molly Tanner, Tel. 662-231-7043, for the installation of speed tables on S. 

Church Street. 

 

Mr. Dennis Bonds noted that S. Church Street is defined as a local road and, therefore, does not 

qualify for a speed table.  Mr. Jimmy Avery made a motion to deny this request which was 

seconded by Officer Sanderson.  The motion passed unanimously. 

 

New Business 

 

1. A request from Ms. Shaneka Green, 403 Georgetown Avenue (Hancock Estates), for the 

installation of “Children at Play” signs on Georgetown Avenue.  

 

Mr. Jimmy Avery made a motion to approve this item. It was seconded by Mr. Norman Cruse and 

passed unanimously. 
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2. A request from Ms. Sebreia Hodges, 517 Brown Street, Tel. 662-523-9626, for the installation 

of “Children at Play” signs on Brown Street. 
 

Mr. Jimmy Avery made a motion to approve this item.  Officer Sanderson seconded the motion and 

it passed unanimously. 
 

3. A request from Mr. Carlton Lewis, 1671 Treeline Drive, Belden, Tel. 662-322-4747, for the 

installation of “Children at Play” signs on Treeline Drive and Forrest Hill Drive. 

 

A motion to approve this request was made by Mr. Jimmy Avery and seconded by Officer 

Sanderson.  The motion passed unanimously. 

 

4. A request from Mr. Joe Quinn, 2417 Ruth Street, Tel. 501-319-2721, for the installation of 

“Children at Play” signs on Ruth Street, one on either end and at Foster Street and Ione 

Street. 
 

Mr. Jimmy Avery made a motion to approve this request.  The motion was seconded by Officer 

Sanderson and passed unanimously. 

 

5. A request from Ms. Marquita Gardner, 1736 Cedarwood, Belden, for the installation of 

“Children at Play” signs on Cedarwood.  

 

Mr. Jimmy Avery made a motion to approve this item. Officer Sanderson seconded it and the 

motion passed unanimously.    

 

6. A request from Ms. Sherry Salley, 1408 Reed Street, Tel. 662-321-1530, for the installation of 

speed tables on Reed Street.    

 

Mr. Dennis Bonds noted that Reed Street is defined as a residential street and could be eligible for 

a speed table.  Mr. Bonds then made a motion to postpone this item and allow the engineering 

department to assess the street and do a traffic count and report back to the committee at the next 

meeting.  The motion was seconded by Mr. Jake Logan and it passed unanimously.  

 

7. A request from Ms. Melissa Nolan, 1503 Martinhill Drive, Tel. 662-231-9063, 

tupelomelissa@gmail.com, for the installation of speed tables on Martinhill Drive. 

 

Ms. Nolan and her father, Mr. Charles Richardson were present to discuss this item.  They stated 

that the present posted speed limit is 30 mph.  They also noted that there are several residents that 

ride bikes, walk their dogs, etc…. Mr. Dennis Bonds stated that Martinhill Drive is defined as a 

local road and does not qualify for a speed table, but there may be other means of traffic calming.  

Therefore, Mr. Bonds made a motion to postpone this item to allow the engineering department to 

check into other traffic calming devices.  Mr. Jimmy Avery seconded the motion and it passed 

unanimously. 
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8. A request from Scott Burns, 912 W. Jackson Street, Tel. 662-401-3349, for the installation of 

speed tables on W. Jackson Street. 

 

Mr. Jimmy Avery made a motion to deny this request since Jackson Street is classified as a 

collector road.  The motion was seconded by Officer Sanderson and it was unanimously approved. 

 

9. A request from Ms. Madison Gaines, 1301 Kincannon Street, Tel. 662-346-6425, 

madison@gumtreepm.com, for the installation of “Autistic Child” or  

Children at Play” signs and speed tables on Kincannon Street. 

 

Kincannon Street is defined as a collector street, so speed tables are not allowed.  Mr. Jimmy 

Avery made a motion to deny the speed tables and approve the “Children At Play” signs.  Officer 

Sanderson seconded the motion and it passed unanimously. 

 

10. A request from Mr. Phil Poe, 237 Doe Run Road, Tel. 662-891-8600, for the installation of 

speed tables on Doe Run Road and a “Dangerous Curve” sign on Chesterville Road close to 

Doe Run.  

 

Mr. Jake Logan noted that the “Dangerous Curve” sign is already installed.  Doe Run is a local 

road and not eligible for speed tables.  Mr. Dennis Bonds stated that rumble strips could be an 

option approaching the stop sign in the curve.  Mr. Jimmy Avery made a motion to deny the speed 

tables and allow the engineering and public works departments to look at rumble strips.  This 

motion was seconded by Mr. Norman Cruse and it passed unanimously. 

 

11. A request thru Mr. Markel Whittington, Councilman Ward 1, for help with speeders and 

golf carts on Purnell Road and traffic control on Walsh Road. 
 

Mr. Markel Whittington and Ms. Jennifer Mulrooney were present to discuss this item.  They both 

stated that speeding is an issue and they are looking for speed control.  They also stated that there 

are lots of children playing and golf carts going frequently from Oak Meadows neighborhood to 

the country club and back and there is concern for their safety.  Officer Sanderson noted that golf 

carts are illegal on city streets.  Mr. Whittington suggested stop signs on Purnell Road at Walsh 

Road and at St. Andrews/Cedarbrook.  Mr. Dennis Bonds made a motion to postpone this item to 

allow traffic counts to be conducted.  Mr. Jake Logan seconded the motion and it passed 

unanimously.    

 

12. A request from Chief Bart Aguirre, TPD, for the installation of “No Parking” signs on Hilda 

Avenue.   

 

Officer Sanderson stated that they are having problems with people parking facing the wrong 

direction on both sides of the street and cars have to weave their way down the street.  This is a 

narrow street which does not allow two cars to pass if someone is parked on the street.  Mr. Jimmy 

Avery made a motion to install “No Parking” signs on the north side of the street.  Mr. Norman 

Cruse seconded the motion and it passed unanimously.   
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13. A request from Mr. Claude Thomas, 918 Garfield, Tel. 662-871-9350, for the installation of 

“No Parking” signs on Garfield from Van Buren to President. 

 

Mr. Jake Logan noted that Garfield Street is 28-feet wide which is plenty of room for parking on 

the street and still allow two cars to pass.  A motion to deny this request was made by Mr. Jimmy 

Avery and seconded by Officer Sanderson.  The motion passed unanimously. 

 

14. A request from Ms. Erin Boyette, 121 Warren Lane, Tel. 662-659-0820, 

erinkyle0401@gmail.com, for the installation of “Children at Play” signs and speed tables on 

Warren Lane. 

 

Mr. Jimmy Avery made a motion to deny the installation of speed tables and approve the 

installation of “Children At Play” signs.  Officer Sanderson seconded the motion and it passed 

unanimously. 

 

15. A request from Mr. Don Lewis, COO, for review of the Traffic Committee Policies and 

Procedures Manual. 

 

Mr. Don Lewis was present and asked the committee to adopt the street name classifications which 

helps to determine allowed speed limits, if speed tables are allowed, etc… Mr. Dennis Bonds made 

a motion to adopt the street name classifications part of the policies and procedures manual.  (See 

attachment “A”.)  The motion was seconded by Mr. Jimmy Avery and it passed unanimously. 

 

16. A request from Ms. Marlena Triplett, marlenatriplett1982@gmail.com, for the installation of 

“Children At Play” signs on the dead end side of Hunter Avenue. 

 

Mr. Norman Cruse made a motion to approve this request and it was seconded by Mr. Jimmy 

Avery.  The motion passed unanimously. 

 

17. A request from Mr. Larry Cole, Jr., President of the Creekwood Estates Homeowner’s 

Association, Tel. 662-871-8352, for the installation of “Children At Play” signs in the 

subdivision.  

 

Mr. Norman Cruse made a motion to approve this request.  Officer Sanderson seconded the motion 

and it passed unanimously. 

 

18. A request from Ms. Regina Todd, Tel. 662-844-2268, for help with speeding on Lumpkin at 

Kincannon.  Ms. Todd owns 5 duplex apartments on N. Lumpkin by Native Son Farm. 

 

Mr. Dennis Bonds made a motion to postpone this item to conduct a traffic count and speed survey.  

The motion was seconded by Mr. Jake Logan and it passed unanimously.  

 

19. A request from Mr. Emmitt Foster, emmittfoster@icloud.com, to rename Indian Trail to 

P.E. Foster Drive. 
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Mr. Jimmy Avery and Mr. Norman Cruse noted that this is not a traffic issue and therefore should 

be forwarded to the admin and legal departments.  Therefore, no action was needed by the traffic 

committee. 

   

With there being no further business, Mr. Jimmy Avery made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Mr. 

Norman Cruse seconded the motion and it passed unanimously. 

 

Submitted By:  Pam Blassingame 
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